MINUTES
MOORE TOWNSHIP BOARD MEETING
December 6, 2023

· The meeting was called to order by Supervisor, Sid Thompson at 7:00 pm.

· Board members present:  Sid Thompson, Curt Haskin, Keith Rudy, Lesli Billot and Naysa Heilig

· Minutes were approved as amended.

· A motion was made by Haskin, seconded by Rudy to receive the Treasurer’s report. Motion carried.  

· Fire Report- there were five fire runs this month, including a combine fire, an assist to Sandusky on Frenchline Road and a garage fire. 

· Zoning-a land use permit was issued for Brandon Gestenberger.

A motion was made by Thompson seconded by Heilig to approve a landsplit for 2.71 acres on Urban road. Motion carried.  

· Commissioner Heberling reported that DTE will put up a light at M19 and M46 but we have to work out how to pay between Moore Township and Elmer Township. There has been progress and decisions made about the new Animal Shelter. The State has taken over the rights of the township for renewable energy decisions.  The commissioners are going to be discussing the ORV ordinance and will be fixing it to ensure that state roads can be used to get to the next road or property, not just crossed straight over. There has been some confusion regarding this.

· Sewer report- We are saddened by the loss of our longtime sewer operator, Jeff Balhoff.  Matt Harris, from Sandusky DPW will be helping us in the interim, until we can decide who to hire for a new person to handle the sewer.  We are waiting on approval from the state to discharge.

PUBLIC COMMENT:
· Chuck Thompson wanted to thank the Planning Commission for all the work they did on the blight ordinance.

OLD BUSINESS: 
· Heilig reported that Cemify and Lazarus are still working on entering all of the data collected for the cemetery project. They will contact us if they have any questions along the way.

· The strobe lights that are at the tower on the southeast end of Snover are from something being broken, the appropriate people have been contacted.

NEW BUSINESS:
· A motion was made by Heilig, seconded by Thompson to accept the 2024 meeting dates for the first Wednesday of every month (except July) at 7pm. The meeting dates are as follows: January 3, February 7, March 6, April 3, May 1, June 5, July 10, August 7, September 4, October 2, November 6 and December 4. Motion passed. 

· Thompson presented the Board of Review Resolution to Formally Adopt Guidelines for Poverty Exemptions for Property Taxes. 
Heilig-yes
Thompson-yes
Haskin-yes
Rudy-yes
Billot-yes
Resolution passed.

· The Blight Ordinance will be presented to the board next month. Thompson will email it to the board members so they can become familiar with it. There have been a few changes made, some of them including a farm exemption, an increase in the amount of days that residents can take to clean up their property and the cost of the civil infraction per day has been increased.

· Thompson reported that the ARPA funds do not have to be committed until next November or December now. The board discussed purchasing new furniture for the hall, including chairs for the office and board room. They have all had a lot of use and its beginning to be a problem.

· The board discussed the upcoming budget and some of the things that will need to be looked at. Something that was discussed last year was board and planning commission raises, in addition to other employees of the township. 


PUBLIC COMMENT:
· Dave Schmidt had a question regarding the cemetery.

· The board discussed flowers or what to do for Jeff’s family. At this time no service is being planned.

· A motion was made by Rudy, seconded by Haskin to approve payment of checks.

General Account: 13787-13816
O & M:  1112-1116
Street Lights:  1254
Roads: 1084
Motion carried. 

· A motion was made by Heilig, seconded by Haskin to adjourn the meeting. Motion carried.  Meeting adjourned at 8:55pm.

Respectfully submitted,


Naysa Heilig
